SHERIDAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

February 25, 1993

A meeting of the Board was called to order by the Chairman, Cliff Mueller at 7:38 p.m. in the Sheridan Communitry Room. Trustees Mueller, Rowland and Hutcheson were present, absent Heath and Sitler. Also present D. Lynch, C. West, and D. Smith.

A motion was made by Mueller, seconded by Rowland, to approve the minutes of January 28, 1993. Carried.

- C. Mueller reported that there is \$2,736.70 in all funds at this time.

 <u>Correspondence:</u> C. Mueller reported that he had met with the School Board and teachers about a paper on Sheridan, and they want an outline or subjects. This would be for the 6th grade classes only. Students will be asked to write 250 words on Historical Sheridan Schools, 1890 to 1970 time period. The subjects may be as follows:
 - 1. City of Sheridan
 - a. The city itself
 - b. Transportation in the area
 - c. Water in the area
 - 2. Sheridan School (s)
 - a. Education of the time
 - b. The school(s) themselves: Ora G. Oliver, Alice B. Terry, Fort Logan School, Petersburg, Maryville, College View, Centennial Elementary, Sheridan Union High School., Sheridan High School.

Sources for information could be Parents, Grandparents, neighbors, Libraries, Principals and Teachers.

All entries must be submitted by April 30, 1993 to the Sheridan Historical Society. Entries will be judged on historical significance, research, and reference information must be provided. A Fifty (\$50.00) dollar bond will be awarded the first prize. Second and third prizes will also be awarded.

Meetings: Discussion was held on having a general membership type meeting in April, May or June. A program would be given, along with refreshments, and displays. It was suggested that Earl do the introduction to the video made for the centennial. At this time the winners of the theme contest could be announced and prizes awarded. A date of Monday, May 17, 1993 was suggested, to be held in the Sheridan Council Chambers.

<u>Project plans</u>: C. Mueller said that he had met with the School Board on our idea for using some of the ground for placing the moved buildings onto. He said at this time they were so busy with the budget cuts that they must make for the coming year, they could not spend the time on that project. Once the cuts are made, they would be glad to go over the project with him.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Bonita Sutcheson